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A Youth Leadership Training (YLT) 3-day workshop for Asia Pacific was held in the Philippines from 

January 27 to 29, 2025. Four members of the Asia Pacific YLT regional special team returned to the 

Philippines after completing missionary activities in Cambodia, Hong Kong, Macau, Singapore, 

Malaysia, and Brunei over a period of 3 months and 11 days (October 14, 2024 to January 26, 2025) to 

participate in this workshop. 

 

   
 

The youth leaders faced challenges during their first overseas missions, but resolved to offer 

achievements and joy to Heavenly Parent and True Parents as they prepare to visit Korea for the Cheon 

Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum entrance ceremony and to meet True Mother. 

 

On the first day, they met with Masaichi Hori, 

President of Asia Pacific, to share mission reports 

and testimonies, and in the evening, they attended a 

CheonShim Won prayer meeting at the 

International Peace Leadership College (IPLC). On 

the second day, they offered early morning 

devotions at holy sites, and in the evening, they 

shared their heartistic experiences from Asian 

missions and made resolutions for future missions. 

On the final day, they concluded their schedule 

with a special lecture by President Leo Angelo Halog titled "Dedicate Your Youth to Exciting Goals" and 

a CheonShim Won prayer meeting. 

 

Special team member Joshua Maksipok shared, "I was afraid since this was my first overseas mission, but 

I'm glad I didn't give up and was able to experience True Parents' heart while working with the leaders." 

Another member, Nicole Mondeja, said, "I'm preparing my visa application in hopes of attending the 

Cheon Il Sanctum entrance ceremony at Cheon Won Gung on April 13," and Janya Auchanichai testified, 

"Although my English is not good, God created miracles in missionary activities through my 

insufficiency." 

 

 

 


